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A Message From The Headteacher 

The latest news and updates from Rednock School  

Dear Parents / Carers and Students 

We are over half way through the academic year already - it has flown past. Our Year 13 and Year 11 students only 
have a few weeks left in school before they sit the first set of exams for over two years. We have prepared them as best 
we can - both in terms of the subject knowledge that they will need but also in the practice of exams. It is a stressful 
environment and one which needs time for students to understand the rigid protocols from the examination boards. 
Consequently, we have held mocks for them so that they know what to expect. It is a difficult time to be a parent / 
carer, too. You see what they are going through and sympathise. A quiet space to themselves - if possible- will help and 
a listening ear when they need to vent! (that and lots of chocolate biscuits if my own children are anything to go by!). I 
wish all of you - students and parents / carers - the very best of luck. 
 
For the rest of us, it is about making sure that we have the foundations for success in place. We want all of our students 
and parents / carers to aim high; to work hard and celebrate the success which comes from high ambition, a 
strong work ethic and a drive for success. Our return to the routines and norms, pre-covid, will support this. 
 
I wanted to note the impressive community response to the Ukrainian humanitarian crisis. Thank you everyone for 
contributing either in money or time to support our fundraising efforts across the Cam and Dursley Partnership. Those 
efforts are still carrying on with the help of the local churches, GL11 and Growing Together; it has been wonderful to 
see the whole community coming together and working to try to improve the lives of those affected by war. Once 
again, I am reminded of how fortunate I am to live and work in this special community. Thank you. 
 

Have a restful Easter break and I look forward to seeing the students back on Monday 25th April.  

 
David Alexander - Headteacher  

The English department are proud to present the opening of 
the Book Vending Machine! Each term, students who have 
completed all of their homework on time and to a good 
standard, will be entered into a raffle to win a free book. 
Students who have also gone above and beyond in lessons will 
also be rewarded with a token to use in the vending machine. 
 
As part of Rednock's reading drive, the books are linked to their 
Accelerated Reader scores, so that students can enjoy books 
that will progress their reading skills. A range of fiction and non-
fiction books are available. 

English Department 
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DT Department 

This term Year 10 had their food practical mock exams. The students have been working 
extremely hard this term planning for the practical. The theme for this practical was 
‘Italian’ and students made a range of dishes from homemade pasta, sweet pastries, 
homemade bread for bruschetta and focaccia. They also have worked on their 
presentation and portion control this term.  
 
Year 10 have done a great job and should be really proud of their efforts. We include 

pictures of some of their fantastic work below.  

We include a snapshot of the 
amazing Computer Aided 
Design (CAD) drawings the 
Year 12 Product Design 
students have produced. The 
students learnt the CAD 
program at home through 
tutorials. The brief set was to 
design a coffee pod holder 
that holds 10 pods. The first 
drawings are 
conceptual designs ready for 
development and 3D printing. 
 
Amazing work Year 12! You 
have learnt so much in a short 
amount of time. 
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 Art Department 

This term Year 8  students have focused on using oil pastels. The theme of their work is ‘Food’. Mrs Clarke’s class were 
asked to draw an oil pastel sweet drawing. The work was based on the artist Sarah Graham, the students have taken 
sections of her oil paintings and recreated these in oil pastels. The students have created wonderful drawings, they 
look good enough to eat! 

Year 9 have created clay models based on various urban artists. Students have been looking at a variety of 2D and 3D 
artists and will be moving on to create their own inspired pieces of clay work based on these artists next term. We 
include some of their wonderful sculptures below. Well done Year 9! 

Megan Henden 

Evie Clayton 

Izzy Gunter-Price Fyn Roberts 

Dylan Court Rosie Frost Maggie Feltham 

The Dursley Rotary Young Photographer Competition is a 

well established and successful competition organised and 

promoted by Rotary International. The competition is judged 

on a portfolio of three photographs accompanied by a brief 

sentence describing the relationship of each photograph to 

the theme. 

We are pleased to announce that Luke Sullivan in Year 10 

won the competition. We are incredibly proud of Luke’s 

achievement and would like to congratulate him on his 

fantastic work.  

Photography Competition 

Luke’s winning photograph 
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 Music Department 

The Rednock Swing band performed two concerts in the local community this month to help fundraise over £1000 to 
support the crisis in the Ukraine. The band gave their first indoor performance at the Wotton Baptist Church on the 
afternoon of Saturday 19th March followed by a highly enjoyable joint concert with the Dursley Male Voice Choir on 
Wednesday 23rd March. Both concerts were well attended and it is clear that local residents are keen to return to live 
music events following the disruption caused by the pandemic. Well done to all of the students and staff involved. 

 Ukraine Fundraising  

Rednock School has collaborated with the local community and formed a 

partnership with the local schools Cam Hopton, Slimbridge and Stone with 

Woodford to jointly raise a staggering £3000 for the Disasters Emergency 

Committee (DEC). The DEC is a centralised organisation disseminating 

food, water, shelter, healthcare and protection to the specialist charities 

on the ground in 

Ukraine.  

  

Our partnership non-

school uniform day took place on Wednesday 9th March. Students 

were invited to donate £1 and dress in yellow and blue, the colours 

of the Ukrainian flag, to show solidarity. Themed events continued 

throughout the day in all of the schools in the partnership, with 

students and staff coming together to show their support. 

  

We are delighted by the kindness and generosity of parents and 

carers. The outpouring of support from across the local community has been breath-taking. We would like to thank 

you for all of your donations - many of which were more than £1. These essential funds will go a long way to helping 

those who need it most.  
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Drama Department 

Year 8 have explored the style of Physical 

Theatre this term. They have explored 

techniques such as 'body as a prop', 

Frantic Assembly's ‘Round-by-Through’ 

and ‘Chair Duet’ to eventually devise and 

create their own physical theatre piece in 

groups. This requires great collaboration 

and creativity. Well done Year 8, you 

have worked really hard ! 

Year 9 - Sam Kinsley, Liam Kent and Sophie Lee 

 

Year 8 - Ethan Page and Josh Szuluk 

Year 9 have been studying DNA by Dennis Kelly 

this term. Students have worked as an ensemble 

to create realistic and emotive performances. 

Students were asked to pay close attention to 

their use of volume, emphasis and tone as they 

tell the story.  

Well done Year 9. 

A huge congrats to our Performing Arts Year 10 students who have completed their Component 1 this term. Within 

this component, students were asked to explore three different styles of acting and research professional 

productions in this style, presenting their findings within a filmed presentation. Here are some photos of our 

students in their practical workshops for this component. Well done Year 10. 
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Year 11 students are working incredibly hard towards their Component 3 external exam which is at the end of this 

term. This term students had to respond in groups to the given brief "Better Together"; devising a workshop 

performance. Keep up the great work Year 11. 

On Thursday 24th March Year 12 performed their Exam performance of the ‘The Curious Incident of the Dog in the 

Night-time’. This is a physical theatre play which required our students to multi-role and use many physical theatre 

techniques including lifts. Our students did a wonderful job!  

On Thursday 10th March Year 13 performed 

their final Unit-19 Acting styles exam of the 

play "The Laramie Project". This play was 

created by members of the Tectonic Theatre 

Project in reaction to the brutal 1998 

murder of Matthew Shepard in Laramie, 

Wyoming due to his sexuality. Every word 

spoken has been taken from real interviews 

from Laramie residents.  

The audience's feedback was great, it was 

an incredibly emotive performance. Well 

done.  
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Science Department 

 

In March we celebrated British Science Week in Key Stage 3 lessons! Year 7 have all had the opportunity to enter the 
Science Week poster competition (we include some of their work below). In Year 8, we have been looking at careers 
that would help us to tackle climate change and in Year 9 we have been linking into our topic on photosynthesis and 
plants by growing and observing beans. The Science department is currently full of many bean seeds which are now 
sprouting ready for the students to look at and measure. 
 
We include some of the wonderful posters created by our Year 7 students for British Science Week.  
 

 
Leah Lavis - Year 7 Megan Lawrence - Year 7 

‘What if Roadshow’  
 
The ‘What if Roadshow’ was organised by the Police 
and Crime Commissioner, Gloucestershire Fire and 
Rescue Service, Gloucestershire Constabulary, South 
Western Ambulance Service, the Severn Major 
Trauma Network and Gloucestershire University.  

  
The aim of the roadshow 
was to shatter the 
‘illusion of invincibility’ 
held my many young 
drivers and passengers, 
and empower all of us to 
be safe and sociable road 
users. The audience was 
shown a film, detailing 
the story of two young 
men who were involved in a ‘crash’ in the Forest of Dean which took them on a journey, 
exploring their emotions and presenting the harsh realities after the incident. Alongside 
the film was on-stage testimonies from professionals who attend road traffic collisions 
and those who have been affected by them. The students found the roadshow very 
powerful and enlightening. We would like to say a big thank you to the ‘What if 
Roadshow’ for visiting Rednock School.  
 

6th Form 
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Achievement Heroes 

Each week the four Community Leaders nominate one student from their Community that they would like to put 

forward as a Achievement Hero. The Achievement Heroes are invited to the Conference Room to meet with Mr 

Alexander. Hot chocolate and a sweet treat are made available for the students to collect from the canteen / 6th Form 

Café at a time that suits them. The group discuss their achievements and use this opportunity to raise any important 

matters to Mr Alexander.  

A big well done to all of the Achievement Heroes from this term, we are so proud of your hard work! 

BRUNEL: Imogen Waldron (B1BPA) and Jack Bowyer 

(B9HAL) 

DARWIN: Josh Firth (D7ERE) AND Izzy Gunter-Price 

(D6CG) 

HUBBLE: Hattie Seal (H3JAA) and Joshua Szuluk (H9LHA) 

JENNER: Lily Herbert (J9DST) and Lucas Bullock (J5SMB) 

6TH FORM: Cruz Ford (12AW) and Jorge Hiney-Pereira 

(12AW) 

BRUNEL: Austin Wilson (B6ALD/SMC) 

DARWIN: Jacob Norman (D7ERE) 

HUBBLE: William Clinch (H1VED) 

JENNER: Jude Taylor (J7HCL) 

6TH FORM: Mia Richardson (12KPG) 

 

Week Commencing 7th  - 11th February and 14th - 18th February 

Week Commencing 7th - 11th March 

BRUNEL: Ryan Rawlins (B5NLB) 

DARWIN: Sam Kinsley (D1DK/LM) 

HUBBLE: Lilja Clarke (H7JDE) 

JENNER: Zara Judges (J6ASH) 

6TH FORM: Charlie Fryc (12KPG) 

Week Commencing 28th - 4th March 

BRUNEL: Primrose Barfe (B2WSA) 

DARWIN: Benjamin Howse (D5RR/SCW) 

HUBBLE: Alex Foskett (H2CME) 

JENNER: Harvey Howell (J4ASU) 

6TH FORM: Max Gay (12MMC) 

Week Commencing 14th - 18th March 
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Girls PE 

GIRLS FOOTBALL 
 
We include a few team photos below taken from the Year 10 and Year 11 football tournament against 
Thomas Keeble, KLB, Stroud High, Deer Park and Archway. 

Year 11 Girls Football Team Year 10 Girls Football Team 

Andy Lewis MBE Visit to Rednock 

On Thursday 31st March, paratriathlete Andy Lewis MBE made a special visit to Rednock School to hold a mental 
health-focussed ‘Mentoring Masterclass’ for our Year 8, Year 9 and Year 10 students.  

 
Andy’s Story: In 1999, at the age of 16, Andy lost his leg in a horrific 
bike accident when a 38-tonne lorry ran him over. After the accident, 
everybody told Andy there were things that he wouldn't be able to do 
following his leg amputation. Andy was in a very dark place but he 
soldiered on gaining his pilot’s licence before flying solo across 
Europe. Andy became a paralympian competing in the triathlon; he 
won the gold medal at Rio 2016, becoming British, European and 
World Champion. Andy was awarded 
an MBE from the Royal Family in 2017. 
 
Andy has used his life experiences and 

adversities to create a powerful message, raising aspirations and helping people tackle 
their problems so they don’t have to go through the struggles that he did. During the 
masterclass, Andy talked to the students about his highs and lows, including his 
success in sport but also his mental health and nearly losing his wife and children by 
pushing himself to the limits. Andy is a true inspiration; the students found the 
masterclass both moving and extremely motivational. 
 
We would like to thank Andy for visiting us and for sharing his expertise and 

experiences with our students. We would like to share the following videos with you -  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=h2b2W_NxikM 
https://youtu.be/0b94l3lVXzM 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=h2b2W_NxikM
https://youtu.be/0b94l3lVXzM
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Boys PE 

BOYS FOOTBALL 
 
Year 7 - The Year 7 Boys Football Team have trained hard 
these last two terms with over 30 boys being involved at 
different times. In this terms Year 7 tournament the 'A 
team' performed very well, winning two games, drawing 
one and losing to a great free kick against Marling. The boys 
showed lots of commitment and teamwork and there is 
plenty of potential for seasons yet to come. Three teams 
played against KLB and Marling earlier in the term, which 
allowed Year 7 to demonstrate their strength in depth. 

Year 8 - We include a photo of the 

Year 8 Boys Football Team that are 

currently playing in the District 

League.  

We look forward to sharing further 

details on their progress next term.  

 

Year 9 - The Year 9 Boys Football Team played a Stroud 

District League game against Marling School. The 

Marling side were strong, quick and physical. After 

taking the lead through James Tainton, Marling hit back 

and went 3-1 up with James 

scoring another to make a 3-2 score 

line. The result puts Rednock through 

to the semi finals with an away leg to 

come. Great work Year 9! 

Semi Finals - Unfortunately at the end 

of a dreaded penalty shoot out and going out 

in the semi finals to Thomas Keble, with Rednock starting slowly, Thomas 

Keble were able to get a penalty which Roan Young saved well. Rednock did 

concede though and went into half time losing 1-0. A spirited second half 

saw Tom Ford equalise and send the game to penalties which Rednock 

unfortunately lost despite the best efforts of Billy Pullin. A truly spirited 

effort which just fell short. Huge hope moving into next year's football 

season.  

Year 9 Boys Football Team 

Year 8 Boys Football Team 

Year 7 Boys Football Team 
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Maths Department 

The Year 7 students are getting very competitive with the multiplication tables games on the Times Tables Rock Stars 
website! All Year 7 students have access to this brilliant website and many students are completing the expected 5 
minutes a week homework task. The aim of the website is to encourage students to develop fast recall of 
multiplication tables. Students can choose to compete against other students or to play solo, trying to beat their 
previous scores. The more the student practises, the more 'coins' they earn, which can be spent on their avatar. 
 
To date, Hannah Biddle is the Year 7 student with the highest 'Lifetime Earnings', closely followed by Beatrice Sprague, 
Tye Hodges, Leo Lai and Benjamin Woolley! Well done! 
  
If you have not logged onto the Times Tables Rock Stars website yet, or need any help, please speak to your maths 
teacher. 

Under 18 Boys Football - The Under 18 boys 
unfortunately fell at the quarter final hurdle losing to 
a talented Cotswold team 3-2. After a difficult start 
against the wind and conceding an early goal, 
Rednock were up against it. A wonderful strike from 
Jamie Polkinghorne got Rednock to 1-1 at half time. 
With the wind in our favour, the Rednock lads worked 
incredibly hard with Jake Evans being awarded a 
penalty which Jaden Chapman coolly put away. 
Moving into the final 8 minutes Cotswold were 
awarded a free kick on the edge of the area which 
was expertly dispatched, forcing it to 2-2. Then cruelly 
in the final minutes the Cotswold winger got through 
and managed to place a perfect lob over the keeper 
to secure a last ditch win.  
The season has been an excellent one with some real 
highlights, especially some of the goals scored. A thoroughly great set of lads to work with and we wish the Year 13's 
all the best in moving to their next destinations.  

Under 18 Boys Football Team 

Year 11 Football - Rednock’s Year 11 football team hosted 

Farmors school in the semi-final of the District Cup. 

Rednock started very strongly creating many scoring 

chances in the first twenty minutes and going ahead 1-0 

thanks to a solid finish from Jacob Polkinghorne. The 

Farmors keeper making some sterling saves. In the second 

half Rednock hit the post twice and failed to increase their 

lead. Farmors came back strongly in the last 20 minutes 

scoring 2 headers and winning the game. A great game of 

Football and good luck to Farmors in the Final.  

Year 11 Boys Football Team 



We would like to set up a second hand exchange to support 
parents / carers who have to acquire new uniforms and those who 
want to dispose in a sustainable manner. We would also be 
interested to hear from any parents / carers who would like to 
support us in this endeavour with organisational support or ideas 
of how it can work best for our whole community. If you have any ideas or would be interested in supporting us please 
contact admin@rednockschool.org.uk (FAO Mrs Cole).  
 
If any Year 9 or Year 11 parents / carers would like to donate any pre loved uniform we would be happy to accept it. 
Donations can be dropped off to main reception in a carrier bag marked FAO Mrs Cole.  

School Uniform Notice 
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On Tuesday 29th and Wednesday 30th of March students were fortunate 
enough to have been visited by Vanessa Ruck, AKA TheGirlOnABike. 
Vanessa has experienced huge trauma in her life and, since an accident 
while cycling 8 years ago, has undergone 7 surgeries to reconstruct her 
body. Despite this, she lives life to the full and currently races and rallies 
on motorcycles, all over the world. (See her website for more details on 
this). Vanessa was energetic, motivational and inspiring and shared some 
really important messages with students around resilience, mindset and 
mindfulness. As part of our focus on the home-school partnership she 
also delivered excellent presentations to both teachers and parents / 
carers to help triangulate the message between the students, staff and 
home. 

We know the students adored the session as Vanessa’s social media 
following has increased by 700 followers this week alone! The messages 
left by students have been heartfelt, sincere and full of admiration. We hope to be able to work with Vanessa again in 
the future. 

If you have any questions about the sessions, or want to know more about Vanessa’s story, please feel free to get in 
touch, or have a look at her website: https://thegirlonabike.com/  

The Girl On A Bike 

Thank you  

We would like to say a BIG THANK YOU to Mrs Hains who made a 
very generous donation of £100 to cover the cost of tickets for 
those students who couldn’t afford to attend the Year 10 English 
trip to the Globe Theatre in London to see Macbeth.  
 
We are extremely grateful for Mrs Hains’ donations. The students 
are really looking forward to watching the performance on Tuesday 
5th and Wednesday 6th April.  

https://thegirlonabike.com/
https://thegirlonabike.com/
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Raising Standard Lead 

 

Year 7 - Miss Tritton 
 
Wow, Term 4 already! This term has seen the majority of our Year 7’s now nicely and firmly settled into secondary 
school life here at Rednock and I can see the reward points skyrocketing! 
 
What’s more, this term our Accelerated Reader + intervention has been a great 
success with a small number of students who have worked really hard in finding a 
book that is suitable for them and that they enjoy. These students have been 
reading it so well that they have been able to achieve 100% in their quizzes! A 
special mention to Logan Lippett-Webb, Marley Davis, Chloe Dolder, Jamie King, 
Leo Bennett, Eryk Hughes, Kittie Stanyer and Maisey Workman for all achieving 
100% on a reading quiz (or more!) this term! 
 
We have also seen the launch of ‘Win the Week’ for a small group of students across Year 7 towards the end of this 
term, which has been received with lots of enthusiasm and several students getting all 9 boxes of the grid checked 
off by teachers already! Well done to Lily Gainer, Mollie Sowden, Leo Bennett, Leo Joy, Eryk Hughes, Jamie King, 
Alice Paisey, Thea Mccormick, Harry Olpin and Alexi Britnell for a positive start to this challenge! 
 
Year 8 - Mrs Mould 
 
Term 4 has seen many of our Year 8 students excel within their learning especially having had a bumpy start to 
secondary school life. This is shown by the amount of reward points students have been achieving, positive 
comments from many of their teachers and the students commitment to doing their best in lessons each day. 
 

Accelerated reading continues to go well with many students really putting in a lot of 
effort to their own improvement and stamina to keep reading in and out of school. 
They have all been pushing themselves to hit 100% on their quizzes. A couple of 
specific mentions go out to Livvy Bond, Ethan Thomas and William Clinch all of 
whom have recently quizzed and hit well above that all important pass mark, so well 
done! 
 
Those attending the magic maths interventions have also done superbly well, 
attending the sessions and really trying their best with a particular shout out to Chris 
Leach, Samuel Hall, Phoebe Spratt, Reuben Summers and Tanisha-Marie Winter. I 
hope to see this level of commitment continue into next term as well. 
 

The Reaching the Summit competition has been running now since January and the students in all four teams have 
amassed a staggering 1277 reward points! Many of the students are heading quickly up the mountain striving for the 
next stage up and a special congratulations must go out to the following students: Jack Chalmers 103 steps; Livvy 
Bond 94 steps; Alfie Davies 85 steps; Samuel Hall 80 steps; Alexander Bick 77 steps; Ieuan Jones 75 steps and Reuben 
Summers 67 steps, a big well done to you all, keep up the good work. At the end of this term I will be advising which 
team has achieved the most steps (reward points) and they will be receiving Cadbury's creme eggs. Likewise the 
person who has achieved the most individual steps will receive an easter egg and the person who has shown the 
greatest improvement will also receive an egg. 
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Raising Standard Lead 

 

Year 9 - Mr Szmaglik 
Firstly, I'd like to express my sincere thanks to the students and parents / carers who were able to attend and engage 
with the Key Stage 4 Options Evening on Thursday 17th March. It was lovely to see so many students and parents / 
carers getting involved with this process in person and not through a screen!  
 
This term, Mr Burke kindly arranged for a visit from the ‘I Can, I Am’ bus who came to the school to work with groups 
of Year 9 students around aspirations. The students found this workshop extremely helpful.  
 
A small group of students have continued to work hard during a.m. registration interventions. Charlotte King, Reese 
Owen, Sophie King, Lily Herbert and Joao Major have all worked very hard in their maths intervention with Mr 
Mitchell to improve their understanding of sequences, inequalities and indices. Meanwhile, in Accelerated Reader+ 
Leiland Green has enjoyed the dry humour in a Hitchhiker's Guide to the Galaxy, by Douglas Adams and Ellie Bick, 
who branched out to read a story written entirely in verse! 
 
 
Year 10 - Mr Steele 
Term 4 has been hard work for Year 10; I would like to start by congratulating them on completing their mock series 
of exams. At the time of writing almost all of the exams have been completed. In the coming weeks students will find 
out their grades and will have the chance to analyse their performance with teachers in lessons. Arguably the 
response to this is even more important than the effort put into revision and I will be encouraging students to attend 
as much as possible and to give 100% in their lessons in the coming weeks. 
 
I know putting in that extra effort isn’t beyond Year 10 as, based on the data from the last report sent home, two 
small groups of students have been working on developing both their effort and progress levels in lessons. Special 
mentions here must go to Jazz Girvan, Mia Norman, Zac Thomas, Rhys Jones and Connor Walker who have worked 
really hard on this recently. 
 
In terms of our extra-curricular offering, Year 10 have been really fortunate in getting to see and interact with 
Vanessa Ruck (aka @thegirlonabike) at the end of March. Her messages around determination, grit and resilience 
were inspiring and motivating in equal measure and it was nice to see so many parents / carers engaging with 
Vanessa’s evening event too. If you have any further ideas regarding fantastic speakers with important messages, 
please do let me know! 

Year 11 - Miss Jones 
Congratulations to Year 11 on completing their latest set of mocks - results will be given back to the students over 
the next few weeks. Teachers will then be giving specific feedback to students to help them identify their areas for 
revision. 

Over the next few weeks, parents / carers and students will also be invited to a ‘Supporting Revision’ information 
evening. This will provide practical revision strategies and how to support well-being over the forthcoming 
examinations. Students will be shown a range of strategies and will be given advice on how to plan out their revision 
in preparation for their GCSEs.  

There are a busy few months for Year 11’s ahead! Information on the Awards Evening and Leavers Day are to follow. 
Thank you so much for your continued support - please feel free to contact me with any further advice or 
information you would like to support Year 11 over their last few weeks (natalie.jones@rednockschool.org.uk). 

https://thegirlonabike.com/
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Learning Resource Centre 

Accelerated Reader - Students continue to make great leaps in reading by following our 5 
simple rules for reading success: 

• Read for a minimum of 20 minutes a day 

• Make sure your book is in your Zone of proximal development (ZPD) range 

• Aim to quiz within 24 hrs of finishing a book 

• Have your Accelerated Reader book with you at all times in school 

• Change your book outside of lesson times. 

New books are added to the LRC regularly - look out for 
Carnegie shortlisted titles and on the new books display. 

Please look after our new books - you will be charged for lost 
or damaged. 

Students continue to make  progress using 

the Accelerated Reader (AR) Scheme. Those 

achieving full marks in their quiz get to 

attempt to guess the combination of the 

'100% box' and select a prize.  

The latest winner was Willow Metcalf 

(J8STC). Well done Willow! 

 

Overdue Books 

Please check at home for 
any overdue books - 

overdue notices will be 
coming your way! 

Current Year 11’s 
beware…… outstanding 

books need to be returned 
or paid for before PROM 

tickets are issued! 

W
A

N
T

E
D

 

LRC Stationary Shop  

Remember you can always pop 

to the LRC if you have forgotten 

any stationery items.  

• Pen 20p 

• Pencil 10p 

• Rubber 10p 

• Clear pencil case £1.00 

• Rulers 40p 

• Protractors 10p  

• Compasses 50p 

 

W
A

N
T

E
D

 

https://carnegiegreenaway.org.uk/
https://carnegiegreenaway.org.uk/
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 Thursday 7th April                                                     End of Term 4                                                                        

 Friday 8th April                                                           Inset Day (students are not expected to be in school) 

 Monday 25th April                                                     Start of Term 5 

 Thursday 28th April                                                    Year 7 Left Population Virtual Parents Consultation Meeting 

 Thursday 28th April                                                    Year 11 reports sent home  

 Tuesday 3rd May                                                        Year 7 Right Population Virtual Parents Consultation Meeting  

 Tuesday 10th May                                                      Year 10 Virtual Parents Consultation Meeting  

 Thursday 12th May                                                    Year 11 Awards Evening (5.30pm—7.30pm)  

 Friday 13th May                                                          Year 11 Celebration Day 

 Thursday 26th May                                                    Year 13 Leaving Day 

 Friday 27th May                                                          Year 11 Leaving Day 

 Friday 27th May                                                          End of Term 5  

Useful Contact Details 

Contact Details  

Telephone | 01453 543618 

Email | admin@rednockschool.org.uk  

Rednock School 

Kingshill Road 

Dursley  

GL11 4BY 

School Website | www.rednockschool.org.uk  

Facebook | https://www.facebook.com/rednockschool.org.uk 

Twitter| https://twitter.com/rednock_school 

Student Absence Notifications  

Telephone | 01453 540755   

Text | 07908661525 

Email |attendance@rednockschool.org.uk 

• Attendance Officer - Mrs Watts   

Community Support Officers 

• Brunel | Mrs Price | mandy.price@rednockschool.org.uk  

• Darwin | Ms Jones | suzannah.jones@rednockschool.org.uk  

• Hubble | Mrs Harris | gail.harris@rednockschool.org.uk  

• Jenner  | Mrs Poulson | ann.poulson@rednockschool.org.uk 

 

Don’t forget to check out the School Website and Social Media pages for up to date messages and notices!  

https://rednockschool.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/rednockschool.org.uk/
https://twitter.com/rednock_school

